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                                FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

Jody Fried Joins Snelling Center for Government as the Vermont Leadership Institute Director 
 

September 18, 2019 – The Snelling Center for Government is pleased to announce that Jody Fried of Kirby, 
Vermont will be the new Director of The Vermont Leadership Institute (VLI). Fried is currently the Executive 
Director of Catamount Film & Arts in St. Johnsbury. He will continue in that position. His work as a volunteer in the 
Northeast Kingdom is extensive including serving as the current President of the Board of Directors of the 
Northeast Kingdom Collaborative, as a Corporator of the Northeastern Vermont Regional Hospital, and as the past 
President of both the Burke Area Chamber of Commerce and the Northeast Kingdom Travel and Tourism 
Association.  He has also served in various statewide leadership roles including as the current Chair of the Vermont 
Creative Network and as a Governor-appointed member of the Vermont Travel and Recreation Council, as well as 
having previously served as a founding member of the Vermont Tax Advisory Board. 
 
The Vermont Leadership Institute is Vermont’s premier leadership development program and is entering its 25th 
year with over 600 graduates spread across Vermont. VLI graduates positively influence Vermont’s future in 
business, public policy, education, community development and in a wide range of volunteer and non-profit sector 
roles. 
 
The Class of 2020 will begin its journey on September 26 at Basin Harbor in Vergennes.  
 
Mark Snelling, President of The Snelling Center said, “Jody will be a spectacular addition to the Vermont Leadership 
Institute. His background and experience in leading community development efforts in the Northeast Kingdom 
make him a perfect leader for the program.”  
 
Fried is a 2012 graduate of the program and a graduate of the University of Vermont. 
 
Fried said, “It is an honor to join The Snelling Center and have the opportunity to work with 25 leaders from across 
Vermont who are seeking to enhance their skills to benefit Vermonters and Vermont’s future.“ 
 

# # # 
 

The Snelling Center for Government is a non-partisan, non-profit organization committed to fostering responsible 
and ethical civic leadership, encouraging public service by private citizens, and promoting informed citizen 
participation in shaping public policy in Vermont.  For more information, please visit our website at 
www.snellingcenter.org. 
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